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Teachers possess a capacity for connectedness 

Parker J. Palmer 

 

Mark Your Calendar!  

Nov. 3rd  Photo Retake Day 

Nov. 8 Div. 11 Field Trip to Vancouver Art 

Gallery 12:00pm – 3:00pm 

Nov. 9 Div. 9 Field Trip to Vancouver Art 

Gallery 11:00pm – 3:00pm 

Nov. 9 Remembrance Day Assembly 10:50am 

Nov. 10 PRO D DAY – School not in session 

Nov. 13 REMEMBRANCE DAY – NO SCHOOL 

Nov. 14-

Nov.17 

Project Chef – Div. 5 & 7 

Nov. 21 Div. 12 Field Trip to Vancouver Art 

Gallery 11:00am – 3:00pm 

Nov. 28th PAC Meeting – 6:30pm 

 

Please visit Van Horne Website at 

http://go.vsb.bc.ca/schools/vanhorne/Pages  

Email mcianelli@vsb.bc.ca 

 

SAFE ARRIVAL PROGRAM – IMPORTANT!!!! 

 

Reporting Student Absences 

Student safety is of paramount importance at the 

Vancouver School District.  Ensuring student safety is a 

shared responsibility.  In order to assist schools, we ask 

parents to notify schools of student absences. If your 

child will be absent from school, please phone the school 

to report this absence by 8:00am. 

 

Arriving Late to School 

If your child arrives late to school, you must sign your 

child in at the main office before heading to class.  

 

Student Sign Out Procedure 

When you pick up your child during the school day, 

please ensure that you sign them out at the school 

office 

                                              

Students going home for Lunch 

Students going home for lunch should sign out and sign 

back in at the office.  A letter signed by the 

parent/guardian should be given to the school if they are 

going home for lunch.  

 

 

 

 

 

Dear Van Horne Families 

   

Many Vancouver Public Schools, along with schools 

throughout British Columbia, are moving from a model of 

‘reporting to parents’ on a regular and pre-determined 

schedule to ‘communicating student learning with parents’ on 

an on-going basis throughout the school year.  This year, our 

Primary and a team of Intermediate teachers at Van Horne 

will be participating in a district-initiated pilot project 

along with other Vancouver schools and their 

teachers.  These teacher teams will work with the school 

district to provide parents with timely and responsive 

communications of student learning throughout the school 

year.  Parents with children in these classes will receive five 

communications from teachers within a school year:  

 

 a written progress report at the END OF JANUARY 

 a written summative report at the END OF JUNE 

 a minimum of THREE ongoing communications of 

student learning in various subject areas.  

 

The written reports will include descriptive comments and a 

summary of student progress in relation to the learning 

standards from the BC Curriculum.  Please see links below if 

you wish to learn more about our Redesigned Curriculum and 

Reporting Guidelines.  

 

Links to BC’s Redesigned Curriculum: 

• An Orientation Guide 

https://curriculum.gov.bc.ca/sites/curriculum.gov.b

c.ca/files/Curriculum_Brochure.pdf 

• Reporting Student Progress (Grades K-9): 

Guidelines for School Districts 

• https://curriculum.gov.bc.ca/sites/curriculum.gov.b

c.ca/files/pdf/educator_update_student_progress_

k-9.pdf 

CROSS COUNTRY: Congratulations to the Cross Country 

Team for an awesome finish to the season! Over 50 

students in grades 2-7 joined the Van Horne cross country 

team this year. A lot of exercise and fun was had by all! We 

attended 3 mini meets and the District meet at Trout Lake 

Park where many students finished in the top 10 of their 

race. Way to go!  A big thank you to the parents who helped 

with driving and supervision at the meets.  A big thank you 

to Ms. Phillips, Mr. Bildeau, Ms. Edwards, Ms. Neidig for 

sponsoring Cross Country. 
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SCHOLASTIC BOOK FAIR 

 

 

 

 

Thank you to all students, parents and staff of Van 

Horne Elementary for all your support for this year’s 

Scholastic Book Fair.  A great big thank you to all the 

parents who volunteered their time in making the 

Scholastic Book Fair a success.  The school raised 

$2000.  Thank you for your support!!! 

Ms. Judy Cottrell Librarian 

 

Floor Hockey:  

Thank you to coach Mr. Munro and Ms. Wong who will be 

helping out coaching students in Grade 3-5 Floor Hockey 

on Wednesday mornings in the school gym 8:00am-

8:45am.   

 

PUMPKIN PATCH AT VAN HORNE!!! 

 
What a glorious day to have Southland Farm bring the 

pumpkin patch to our back field! All the students were 

excited to pick a pumpkin.  A tremendous thank you to all 

the parents who helped set up the “Pumpkin Patch” for 

us 

 

VOLLEY BALL: Practices are as follows: 

Junior Girls Coach, Ms. Wilkin Practices: Fridays 8:00am 

Junior Boys Coach, Ms. Toffoli Practices: Tuesdays 8:00am 

Senior Girls Coach, Ms. Peterson Practices: Thursdays 8:00am 

Senior Boys Coach: Mr. Quinn Practices: Mondays 8:00am 

Games Schedule: will be coming out soon.  It will be posted 

on the Van Horne website as well once we receive the 

game schedule  

 

 

GRADE 7 STUDENTS – ARE YOU INTERESTED IN 

MINI SCHOOL FOR GRADE 8: 

 

The Grade 8 School Programs flyer can be found on the 

VSB website and also posted on the Van Horne website.  

Letters to Grade 7 parents in several languages are on 

the website at: https://www.vsb.bc.ca/programs/mini-

school-registration   

 

Program information nights are held in October and 

November. Please check the online calendar for dates 

https://www.vsb.bc.ca/programs/mini-school-

registration   

 

Online registration for the Mini-School assessment test 

is available October 27 to Nov. 9. (YOU MUST 

REGISTER FOR THE TEST) 

 

Students will need their PEN (Provincial Education 

Number) in order to register online to take the test.   

Assessment date is November 21st for online pre-

registered students only.  

 

 

 

A MESSAGE FROM VAN HORNE PAC – HOT LUNCH 

PROGRAM  

Dear Van Horne Parents, 

I am very pleased to report that a new hot lunch program is 

coming to Van Horne in just two weeks. 

At Tuesday night's PAC meeting, our lunch committee 

outlined their decision-making process and due diligence. 

They then put forth a recommendation for a 3rd party 

vendor to provide hot lunches two days a week (Tuesday & 

Thursdays, to start out with). Their proposal was accepted 

unanimously by the parents in attendance and a motion was 

passed giving the lunch committee the greenlight to 

proceed with implementation. The chosen vendor will 

provide our school community with a variety of healthy 

options within a reasonable price range while keeping our 

waste footprint low and volunteer time minimal. Hot lunch 

will also continue to be a source of fundraising to support all 

the great things we want to do as a PAC. 

Next steps: Our hot lunch team is hard at work getting 

Munchalunch set up and sorting out the logistics with our 

chosen vendor. Their goal is to have Munchalunch up and 

running by this weekend with the first lunch delivery to 

commence on Thursday, Nov. 9th. 

Stay tuned! More information will come shortly. Please let 

me know if you have any questions and thank you for your 

patience and support. 

 

 

Kindergarten registration starts on November 1st 

The priority registration period for Kindergarten opens on 

Tuesday November 1st and closes at 4 pm on Tuesday 

January 31st.   If your child was born outside of Canada, 

you need to report to the VSB District Reception and 

Placement Centre (DRPC) and complete the initial 

Kindergarten application there.  

  

When registering your child please bring: 

Proof of residence in Vancouver 

Child’s birth certificate 

Immigration documentation (if applicable) 

Immunization records 

 For more information on Kindergarten registration please 

visit:  http://www.vsb.bc.ca/kindergarten 

  

STAY SAFE THIS HALLOWEEN—SAFETY RULES 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 Cross streets safely. Cross at a corner, using traffic 

signals and crosswalks. Try to make eye contact with 

drivers before crossing in front of them. Don’t 

assume that because you can see the driver, the 

driver can see you. Look left, right and left again 

when crossing, and keep looking as you cross. Walk, 

don’t run, across the street. 

 Walk on well-lit sidewalks or paths. If there are no 

sidewalks, walk facing traffic as far to the left as 

possible. Children should walk in familiar areas with 

minimal street crossings. 

 Be a safe pedestrian around cars.  

 Watch for cars that are turning or backing up. 

Never dart out into the street or cross between 

parked cars. 
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STUDENT COUNCIL 2017-2018: We are very pleased to 

have Student Council for grades 5-7 at Van Horne. (Please go 

to the Van Horne website to see your 2017-2018 Student 

Council Members). Student council meets Fridays at 

lunch.  The grade 6 and 7 student council members had the 

opportunity to attend WE day on October 18th.  They are 

busy planning exciting theme days for the year, and will be 

exploring ways to make a difference, both locally and 

globally.  Student council is sponsored by Ms. Peterson.  We 

look forward to more upcoming events from our Student 

Council! 

 

 
 

 
 

HALLOWEEN AT VAN HORNE: We look forward to 

seeing everybody in their costumes on Tuesday, October 

31st  

 

 

PICK UP AND DROP OFF TRAFFIC 

 

 

All parents are encouraged to follow the 

stopping and parking regulations around the 

school particularly at 9:00am and 3:00pm. 

There should be absolutely no cars on the 

school side of Ontario Street (front of the 

school) at any time as this is a very 

important Vancouver bike route and cross 

walk entrance to school. Also the street signage on both 

42nd and 43rd is very clear regarding parking areas. 

Please take the time to park a little farther from school 

and walk to drop-off or pick-up your child. This extra 

work will go a long way to ensure the safety of all. 

This year over 30 Grade 7 students have signed up to 

be Safety Patrollers and have already received the 

training from the Vancouver Police Officer.  A great 

big thank you to our Safety Patroller for being there 

for the safety of our students before and after 

school.  

 

 

  

Tips for Parents:  

o Provide adequate supervision – depending on 

age of child, accompany them or for older 

children have them go  a predetermined route 

that you know, in a group of at least three. 

Preferably go to homes where you know the 

residents where there are outside lights. 

o Check the treats your child collects before 

they eat them  (reject unwrapped candy or 

anything that might have been tampered with 

unless you know or trust the source).  

o Limit sugar intake.  

o Make sure costume is comfortable, is not a 

tripping hazard and that the child will visible. 

Costume should not be flammable.  

o Use glowsticks instead of candles.  

o Hallowe’en makeup should be non-toxic.  

o If you are aware of problems, phone the police. 

  

Tips for Drivers  

 Drivers need to do their part to keep trick-or-

treaters safe from harm. 

 Be especially alert. Remember that popular trick-or-

treating hours are during the typical rush-hour 

period 

 

VAN HORNE ROCKS! Thank you to Ms. Morgan and Ms. 

Chong for this wonderful display of what students love 

about Van Horne Elementary.  Come on by and take a look!! 

The tree continues to grow!!! 

 

 

 


